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_____________________________________________________________

NEWS RELEASE

Joint Press Release Tomah Police Department and Tomah Area School District

Out of an abundance of precaution, we are notifying parents and community members of an individual in our community seen wearing a white mask carrying a sign saying “Wake Up America”.  This person has made no threats toward students, our schools, or anyone in the community.  While numerous people have seen this individual, only one person reported that the individual was carrying a knife.  

The Tomah Area School District and the Tomah Police Department have been in communication about this situation.  We have notified all of our schools to be on greater alert for any suspicious behavior. Students have remained inside our buildings for most of the afternoon.  

The Tomah Police Department continues to look for this individual.  If you see the subject, please contact the Tomah Police Department at 374-7400.

As we near dismissal of students from school, we understand that parents may not wish to have their children walk home from school.  Please contact your child’s school if you want us to hold him/her at the school until you are able to arrive.

We want to emphasize again that there have been no threats made to any individual and we are alerting you to this situation only as a precaution.  The Tomah Area School District is not cancelling any activities related to Homecoming.  The parade and football game are scheduled as usual.  We are asking all community members to remain vigilant and to notify the Tomah Police Department of any unusual or suspicious behavior.  

Chief Mark Nicholson

Superintendent Cindy Zahrte



UPDATE:
UPDATE to Previous News Release - 

On October 17, 2014 information was supplied to the Tomah Police Department that a subject was seen wearing a white mask carrying a sign saying “Wake Up America”.  Along with this information it was reported that the back side of the sign indicated "Watch what I do."  Additionally one report indicated that the person was carrying a knife while carrying the sign.  The person made no threats toward students, our schools, or anyone in the community.  

After interviewing several people that saw him it was determined that the sign did not have anything on the back of it and, although one person reported seeing a knife, numerous others reported seeing or speaking with him and reported not seeing a knife.

As a precaution the Tomah School District notified their schools to be on greater alert for any suspicious behavior.  Students remained inside the buildings most of the afternoon.  

At approximately 3:30 p.m.  a caller reported seeing this subject and provided his location.  Members of the Tomah Police Department located the subject and spoke with him.  It was determined that he was not carrying any weapons nor was he a danger to the community.  The subject indicated he was trying to bring light to the events that were happening around our nation.

Mark Nicholson

Chief of Police

Tomah Police Department
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Mark D. Nicholson


Chief of Police
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